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Jim Kook RecPlex 

- Upgraded light fixtures in some dressing rooms as well as the women’s 
washroom in main lobby and all of the lights in the gymnastics space 

- We hosted a curling bonspiel for the curling club – it looked like a lot of fun and a 
great success 

- The bowling league interest is increasing and we are seeing new teams entering 
the leagues which is great – the bowlers are so fun and it is nice to see people 
mingling with others again 

- CO-OP Community Rink is open to the public  
- Lots of hockey games happening as we enter playoffs and provincials 
- Archery has started up again at the start of January 
- Yoga has rented the multi-use space in January again  

Management 

- The Van Raay and Community Swimming Pool experienced a pipe burst in our 
heated mechanical room recently. I cannot comment on the extent of the 
damages or time it might take to repair until we are completed the investigation 
and assessment of the pool.  

- We had our next meeting with the Community Safety and Well-Being committee 
on January 23rd – it went really well and I am excited to see where this committee 
will go 

- We are now hiring for the pool and kinsmen park program this summer  
- I have been networking with economic development planners and I am learning 

lots. I started working on a business investment package that will be available for 
all business owners to add to their portfolio as well as any new businesses will 
have all of the information to do business in Outlook at their finger tips.  


